2001-0246

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

2001-0246


NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that a public hearing will be held before the Metropolitan King County Council, Room 1001, King County Courthouse, Seattle, Washington on the 27th day of August at 1:30 p.m., to consider adoption of Proposed Substitute Ordinance No. 2001-0246, relating to determination of sensitive area designations, describing a process for determining the designation of sensitive areas.

SUMMARY:

Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2001-0246 would adopt a new, voluntary process for designating sensitive areas on properties in unincorporated King County.  Currently, sensitive area designations occur as part of permit review, after an applicant has submitted a development proposal to the Department of Development and Environmental Services.  Under this proposal, a property owner may request such a designation prior to submitting a development proposal, or during the course of project review.  The ordinance is being proposed in order to provide certainty to developers, streamline the review process, and to cut down on project delays caused by the discovery of sensitive features midway through permit review.

A copy of Proposed Substitute Ordinance No. 2001-0246 will be mailed upon request to the Clerk of the Council, Room W-1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104.  It is available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.


DATED at Seattle, Washington, this 25th day of July, 2001.

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON

ANNE NORIS

Clerk of the Council

